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Title: 2022-835 Resolution of Support for US-29 Service Road Study in the Amount of 

$250,000 with the North Carolina Department of Transportation 

 

Council Priority: Place an ‘x’ in the box. 

☐Create an Environment to Promote Economic Development Opportunities and Job Creation 

☒Maintain Infrastructure and Provide Sustainable Growth Opportunities 

☐Promote Public Safety & Reduce Crime 

☐Exceptional Customer Service and a Diverse City Government Workforce 

☐Ensure Fiscal Stewardship, Transparency, & Accountability 

 

Council District: 2 

 

Public Hearing: No 

Advertising Date/By: NA 

Contact 1 and Phone: Hanna Cockburn, AICP, 373-2861 

Contact 2 and Phone: Chris Spencer, PE, 433-7218  

 

PURPOSE:  

The NCDOT Board of Transportation requires a resolution of support to allocate funds for a 

service road study in the vicinity of US 29 to identify access control, right of way and impacts. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

GS 136-11.1 requires NCDOT to request a municipal resolution demonstrating support for projects 

prior to the allocation of funds by the Board of Transportation. $250,000 will be allocated by 

NCDOT to complete a study of service road needs associated with STIP project R-5889 on US-29 

in northeast Greensboro. This project will improve US-29 between Hicone Road and Business US-

29 in Rockingham County to interstate standards (I-785). This project is currently scheduled to 

begin in 2027. 

 

Results of this study will inform and refine the Greensboro Collector Street Plan and support 

essential connectivity for future development in the vicinity of US 29, future I-785.  

 



BUDGET IMPACT:  

None. 

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:    

N/A. 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

It is recommended that City Council approve the resolution of support for the US-29 Service Road 

Study.  


